MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS
AND SAFETY OF THE CITY OF PERU, INDIANA

CITY COUNCIL CHAMBERS, PERU, INDIANA

August 17, 2021
5:00PM

The Board of Public Works and Safety of the City of Peru, Indiana met in regular session, in person, at
5:00 pm on August 17, 2021, with the following members present: Board Member Bill Gornto, and
Board Member Ron Dausch and Mayor Hewitt. City Clerk -Treasurer Susan Rylands with City Attorney
Dustin Kern and other interested parties and department heads were present.

3k 3k 3 3k 3k 3k sk ok 2k 2k ok 3k ok 2k ok ok ok ok ok ok ok ok 2k ok sk sk 3k 3k ok 3k 3k 3k 3k ok ok ok 3k 2k ok 3k 3k 3k ok 3k 3k % 3k sk ok k¢ 3k o 3k ke ok ok ok fe ke ok e 3k Ak 3 Ak ok ok ok A ke ok ok ok

Motion was made by Ron Dausch, seconded by, Bill Gornto to suspend the rules and dispense with the
reading and correcting of Journal of the minutes of the regular meeting on August 3, 2021, and accept
the minutes as written. All said Aye.

MOTION CARRIED

Motion to accept the payment of Claims, in the amount of $106,001.17, was made by Bill Gornto,
seconded by Ron Dausch. All said Aye.

MOTION CARRIED

Motion to accept the payment of Regular Payroll in the amount of $189,068.13 was made by Bill Gornto,
seconded by Ron Dausch. All said Aye.

MOTION CARRIED
There was no old business brought back for further discussion.

In new business, Brenda Douglass, on behalf of the Building Department, requested to have the board
approve the electrical licensure for Jonathan D. Long, who passed the electrical test with a score of 90%.
The motion to approve the request was made by Bill Gornto, seconded by Ron Dausch. All voted Aye.

MOTION CARRIED



In other new business the request by Betsy Smith was determined not to be a Board of Works and
Safety issue and the motion to dismiss the request was made by Ron Dausch, seconded by Bill Gornto.
Vote taken with all saying Aye

MOTION CARRRIED

In communications, Betsy Smith once again asked about the hold harmless agreement and was again
told it was not a Board of Works and Safety issue and would not be brought up for discussion. She also
inquired why an amount that was added to the claims in July was seemingly high. Chief Hawk answered
her question in detail.

With no further business to be discussed the motion to adjourn was made by Bill Gornto, seconded by
Ron Dausch.

MEETING ADJOURNED
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Miles Hewitt, Mayor, City of Peru, IN

Attest:

Susan Rylands, Clerk-Treasurer

City of Pei’u, IN



